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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca 
Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

 
 

 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 

 
Love grows by giving. The love we give away is 

the only love we keep. The only way to retain 

love is to give it away. 

-- Elbert Hubbard 

 

 

Proud Moments 

 
5 kids from Eatonia competed in the Hersey Track 

& Field Provincials on June 19.  Congratulations 

to Wade Theaker, Toni Theaker, 

Jonathan Guidinger, Kelsey Guidinger & 

Tristan Galarneau. 
 
 

 
 

Eatonia’s 7 & under Ball Team are League 

Champions!  The team consisted of:  

John Stevens, Kyle Theaker, Quinn Price, 

Rhys Busby, Brody Oomen, Kylan Wagner, 

Bree O’Connor, Wheeler O’Connor, 

Cade Hayes, & Jackson Schuh.  
 

Congratulations to the kids and their coaches, 

Vanessa Price and Susan Theaker. 
 

Sponsored by: The Eatonia Rec Board and 

 The Town of Eatonia 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 22nd of 

each month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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Eatonia Oasis Living 
July 2010 

June has been a summer fun-filled month at 
E.O.L.  We have enjoyed many outdoor 
activities and sunny afternoons drinking coffee 
and playing games out on the patio.  The heat 
and abundance of rain has been good for the 
beautiful flowers that have been planted and 
tended to by our very own Residents. 
 

The Residents enjoyed participating in the 
various daily activities during June which 
included; the morning exercise class followed 
by a work bee, visiting and coffee, many 
rounds of laughter filled card games, board 
games, outside walks, bird watching, planting 
and watering flowers, Wii Baseball and 
Bowling, Shuffleboard, Manicures, Bingo, 
Balloon Badminton, Bean Bag Toss and also the 
weekly Church Services.  For crafts the 
Residents made little Bumble Bee’s and 
Butterfly decorations for the flower beds. 
Thank you to Marie Smith for the exciting craft 
afternoons.  The Residents also did more 
baking this month and lovingly made six dozen 
sprinkled sugar cookies for everyone to enjoy.  
On Manicure day the ladies enjoyed getting 
their nails done while listening to the toe 
tapping entertainment by our very own  
Nels Erker on his Accordion.  Thank you Nels!  
 

On June 26th the Residents were served a 
special Bacon and Eggs Breakfast.  Thank you 
to Susan Dearborn for volunteering your time 
to serve. 
 

The monthly Birthday Party was held on June 
18th.  Happy Birthday to Maynard Mastel (June 
14th), Ray Somerville (June 19th) and Cecilia 
Pinceman (June 21st).  The Birthday Residents 
had an entertaining afternoon of listening to a 
musical performance, visiting and eating 
birthday cake.   

Thank you to the Lutheran Church Ladies for 
hosting the party, and to Steve and Kathy for 
the beautiful singing.   
 

This month we said farewell to Fran Craney, 
who relocated to Kindersley.  E.O.L sends our 
heartfelt condolences to the Sabey family on the 
passing of Guy Sabey.  With June coming to a 
close E.O.L has a total of 20 Residents. 
 

If you would like to volunteer or come in for a 
visit, our Residents would love to see you!  We 
are tentatively planning a Residents’ field trip 
to the Kindersley Museum for mid July.  If you 
would like to attend this event, or meet us at 
the museum to accompany your friend/family 
member just let us know!  Please call Krista or 
Heather at 967-2447.       
 

Thank you to the Eatonia Auxiliary for paying 
for the newsletter space each month. 
  

Donations received throughout the month:  
Thank you for all the donations! 
 

Gail Morgan – Donuts 
United Church – Cookies 
Robert Bennett funeral – Sandwiches and 
Squares 
Debra Christman – Chips, Banana Bread, Ring 
Toss Game 
Bredy’s – Lettuce 
Garage Sale Booth – Pies and Buns 
Band Parents – Cakes, Cereal, Butter, Peanut 
Butter, Jam 
2010 Grads – Chips, Munchies, Napkins 
Catering Committee – Dessert and Salad 
Bill Rosher – Radishes 
 

 

 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin?  

By email?  Please send your request to 

 merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required.   

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:merinda.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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Gail Morgan 
967-2669 
460-7811 

gg.morgan@yourlink.ca 
 

 

 

A Big Thank You to Prairie Centre Credit Union 

for their donation towards the landscaping of the 

Poster Station area. 

 

Judging Day: Tuesday, July 27th, 2010 

 

So don’t forget to do your part in preparation for 

this.  Remember it’s not just all about flowers but 

about neatness and tidiness, so keep your property 

free of debris and weeds and grass cut.   

If everyone does their part, it’s not a big job!   

Watch for posters regarding: 

  Community Clean up dates. 

 
 

 
 

For the donations of fillers, fabric and wool.  Also 

to all the ladies for making the quilts and to those 

who did the finishing. 

- 70 large quilts were made for Lutheran Relief,  

- 10 baby quilts were made for unwed mothers 

and sent to Medicine Hat. 

God bless you all 

Eatonia Lutheran Women 

 

 
 

 

 

         

 
 

 

EATONIA, SK 
 

HARDWARE 
Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 
Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you 
I want to thank everyone who attended my bridal 

shower, and those who couldn’t but sent gifts.  

Thank you for all the wonderful gifts and well 

wishes!  It has been years since I lived in Eatonia, 

but it felt like I never left…. it means so much to 

have the support of a community no matter where 

I go in life!  Your generosity was overwhelming.  

From the bottom of my heart, thank you again for 

everything Shawn, Teena and Racheal; you went 

over the top in organizing such a beautiful 

shower…I felt spoiled!  Thanks Eatonia and 

Community…you’ll always have a special place 

in my heart.   

Sincerely 

Jodi (Cooke) & Derek Keeler 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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JULY REC NEWS 
 

Swimming Pool:  The Pool is now open.  Make 

sure to check posters for special events at the pool 

this season. 
 

Summer Playground Program:  Games, crafts, 

activities and fun at the arena & pool playground 

for kids aged 5 to 11 years old.  The cost is 

$1/day.  This year’s coordinators are Randi 

Somerville, Morgan Follensbee & Jaydeen Bailey.  

Watch for poster for upcoming dates in July & 

August. 
 

Hockey Registration:  Yes, Hockey already.  

Due to the circumstances this year with the arena 

and Kindersley possibly needing the use of our 

facilities once again we will be having Hockey 

Registration and the Minor Hockey Meeting early 

to mid August this year.  We want to 

accommodate our local hockey teams first so it is 

very important that you register your child on  

time.  Please watch for notices of registration and 

annual meeting. 

 

 
 

Classifieds: 
 

I wish to thank the Star Phoenix subscribers that 

gave me gifts, cards and good wishes on my 

recent relisement as Star Phoenix carrier.  It was a 

pleasure serving you. 

Bettyann and I would also like to thank everyone 

for your hugs, visits, prayers, phone calls, cards 

and food brought to the house at this most 

difficult time.  Special thanks to Margaret and all 

that stayed with Bettyann when I had other 

commitments.  Thanks again and God Bless 

Bettyann and Walter 

 
 

I would like to thank everyone for meals and food 

brought to the house, for cards phone calls and 

especially visits which helped pass the time while 

I was recovering form eye surgery. 

Thanks you 

Lorna Cridland 

TOWN OF EATONIA 
Requires   

 

TWO WATER METER 

READERS 
 

Each water meter reader will read  

water meters for 1/2 the town  

three times a year  

(January, May, September) 

 

For more information contact  

the town office at 967-2251 

 

Student Applications Welcome 
 

Submit applications by 5:00 p.m.,  

Monday, July 12, 2010 to: 

 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK  

S0L 0Y0 

 
or fax to 967-2267 

 

or email to eatonia@yourlink.ca  

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who come to my 

graduation and for all the gifts, cards and well 

wishes all received that day.  It was a great day! 

Tim Schaeffer 

 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
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THANK YOU 
I would like to extend a huge thank you to 

everyone who helped me celebrate my graduation. 

Your support means a lot and is greatly 

appreciated.  It's great to live in a community that 

shows this much support.  A special thanks goes 

out to Martin for the use of his van, it was 

awesome!  

Brooklyn Assmus 
 

 

 

 

HANDI VAN TRIPS TO 

KINDERSLEY 
Service Available to Anyone 

Sponsored by the Eatonia & District Health Care 

Foundation 

 

1st and 3rd Monday of the Month  

Bus leaves around 12:00 p.m.  

 

Fare - $8.00 per trip  

 

Transportation to anywhere in Kindersley  

 

Mark your calendars for upcoming trips   

 

Let’s fill the bus up  

and keep it going 

 

For more information contact  

Cheryl at  

967-2251 (work)  

or  

967-2846 (home) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 

The Summer Reading program for kids up to  

13 yrs will start July 6th.  

Come to the library to get your log book, 

bookmark, stickers and poster and get registered 

to participate. There are many prizes to win. 

 

There is a Teen Reading Program also, starting 

July 6th, for 14 yrs and up. Come to the library for 

your booklet. 

 

The Eatonia Library had there Spring Raffle 

draw June 24th. Draws were made by library 

patrons. 

The winners were: Regan Bailey,  

Carrie Francis, Lorraine Goldade, 

Barb Wyman, Travis Stusrud and   

Debbie Tweten.  

Thank you to all who bought tickets and donated 

items. Sorry to anyone who was previously 

missed? 

 

Remember you can give your e-mail address to 

the librarian for future e-mails on overdues, 

requests, etc. This will take effect in the fall  

when we go to a new program. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Eatonia Community Hall Board would 

like to thank the Eaton School Class of 

2010 for their assistance with the Spring 

clean-up at the Hall. 
 

Their hard work is greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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BYLAW UPDATES 
 

Care & Control of Animals Bylaw # 
 

Please remember that all dogs and cats are to be 

licensed, whether they go outside or not and that 

they are not to “ Run of Large”, which means i.e. 

(1) in direct and continuous charge of a person 

competent to control it, or 

(2) securely confined within an enclosure or 

(3) securely fastened so that it cannot room at 

will.   

Remember not all people enjoy pets and do not 

appreciate picking up after your pet or being 

approached by a wandering pet when out and 

about. 

 

Dog / Cat Licensing Importance: 
 

All dogs & cats in the town require a license if 

spayed / nuitered $10, 00; neither spayed or 

niutened $15, 00; and is to be renewed each 

January, as a license is good until December 31st 

of each year.  This helps in identifying your pet 

and may save them from spending the night in the 

pound.  Remember the limit is five dogs &/or cats 

per household.  Not licensing your pets is an 

infraction of the Bylaw.  Penalty (fine) for first 

offence is $50.00. 

 

Development Permits: 
 

You must first apply for a Development Permit.  

No building or structure shall be erected, 

reconstructed, moved off or moved on a lot nor 

shall any building structure or land be used for 

any other use than is permitted in the zoning 

district concessed, and then only after applying 

for and securing all development permits, building 

permits or other permits and licenses required by 

all bylaws in effect within the municipality. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Business Licenses Bylaw # 
 

Any business that is operating within the town of 

Eatonia requires a License.  This includes out of 

town contractors / trades people, direct sellers etc.  

Failure to purchase a license prior to conducting 

business may result in a fine.  Business licenses 

must be renewed annually. 
 

Noise Bylaw #  
 

From the hours of 11:00pm to 7:00pm, no noise is 

allowed that is loud / unusual or unnecessary and 

is persistent.  There are people who work shift 

work, etc. Any you should take consideration for 

this between 7:00am and 11:00 pm at night 

(playing of music, pets, swining engines, etc.)  

Talking with your neighbor could save a lot of 

grief in the long run if you try to be considerate. 

 

Numbers on the Building 
 

To help with 9-1-1 we would like to ask your 

assistance by putting visible number(s) on all 

buildings, commercial and residential in front for 

easy identification of civic (street/avenue) 

locations. 

 

Regulate Property & Nuisance 

Abatement Bylaw # 
 

It is the responsibility of the property owner to 

maintain their yards as well as the boulevards and 

back alley way.  Garbage and debus are an 

immense attraction to rats and other animals 

therefore this kind of refuse will not be tolerated.  

Weeds & grass must be cut & maintained.  All 

yards are not kept clean of debus; a letter is 

mailed to the property owner(s) in which you will 

have 15 days of the date to get the order done.  

Should clean up not be completed in the set time 

frame given, the town does the cleanup and the 

costs of work are added to the property taxes. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/


     
                                                                                                                                           JULY 2010 

www.townofeatonia.com 7 

Junked Vehicles: 
 

No property owner shall permit any junked 

vehicle to be kept on any land owned by that 

person. 
 

Outdoor Storage of Materials: 
 

Any building materials, lumber, scrap metal, 

boxes or similar items stored in a yard shall be 

neatly stacked in piles and elevated at least 

0.15meters off the ground so as not to constitute a 

nuisance or Ralborage for sodents, vermin and 

insects. 
 

Trees and Shrubs: 
 

Trees and shrubs on your property, including 

portions hanging off your property are your 

responsibility to maintain and trim accordingly.  

Communication among neighbors prior to 

trimming.  Just a reminder to keep your trees and 

shrubs on the corner lots trimmed to a height of 

no more than three (3) feet so that the traffic at the 

intersections can be seen in every direction.  Also 

remember to keep your trees along the sidewalks 

trimmed, so pedestrians are able to use the 

sidewalk properly.  
 

Saskatchewan Dutch Elms Disease 

Regulations. 
 

Observe the annual pruning ban – Do not prune or 

cut down your elms between April 1st & August 

31st.  The Elm Bark beetle that spreads the DED 

fungus is attracted to freshly cut elm and is most 

active during this period.  The DED regulations 

apply to all elms including Liberian & 

Manchurian elms. 
 

Mosquitoes and West Niles 
 

Clean up around your property: 

 Any type of standing water- needs to be 

emptied, barrels or tin cans etc.  Birdbath 

water should be changed weekly. 

 Swimming of Wading Pools – Remove 

water that collects on pool covers.  Turn 

over washing pools not in use. 

 Check        and drains – Don’t let things 

pile up.  Clean leaves & twigs from       

down & roof gutters throughout the 

summer.  Make sure drainage ditches are 

not clogged.  Check flat roofs for standing 

water. 

 Yard & Lawn Maintenance – Cut lawn 

frequently.  Turn over compost frequently.  

Clean away lawn cuttings, leaves & other 

debus.  Clean out        where mosquitoes 

like to breed and nest. 

 

Traffic Bylaw #2/10 
 

Parking RV Trailers / Boat Trailers 
The time frame for parked vehicles on the street is 

a 72 hours limit / Trailers is a 96 hours limit, and 

they must be moved.  Take consideration for other 

homeowners, intersections, alleyways etc.  

Tickets start at $40.00 

 

Transportation of Waste: 
No person may transport waste of any kind along 

or over any highway, street land or other place in 

Town of Eatonia unless in a fully enclosed vehicle 

as the load is fully secured in a manner that will 

ensure the waste will not leave the load. 

 

Speed limits 
In town limits are 40km / hr unless otherwise 

posted. 

 

All Terrain Vehicles (dirt bikes, quads, 

etc.) 
These vehicles are not allowed (the Highway 

Traffic Act) to be driven on any highway or 

within the town limits.  To ride on private land, 

you need their permission in addition to following 

the rules given under The Highway Traffic Act.  

Any unregistered vehicle of any kind found in 

contravention is subject to a fine of $535.00 as 

well as the vehicle being seized.  In addition, the 

operation can be fined under the Noise Bylaw. 

 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/


     
                                                                                                                                           JULY 2010 

www.townofeatonia.com 8 

Burning in fire pits 
You must only burn clean wood – no debus / 

household garbage etc.  These fires are to be kept 

in a proper container and not allowed to get out of 

control.  Please make sure they are properly put 

out when unattended & do not burn on s…. 

winding days.  Take considerations for your 

neighbors 
 

Watering 
Mowing it the best t…. to water most lawn areas 

and other plants.  Especially before 10:00 am 

because rising heat later turns to steal a lot of 

water by evaporation.  If the weather gets cool 

and moist cut down.  The simple test is to step on 

a patch of lawn briefly and see if the grass blades 

spring back up (no water necessary) or tend to 

stay plat (time to sprinkle deeply again). 
 

Bylaw #6/10 
 Hours for outside watering are 7:00 am to 

10:00 pm????????? 

 Odd numbered addresses shall be allowed 

to use water for outdoor purposes on odd 

numbered calendars days. 

 Even numbered addresses shall be allowed 

to use water for outdoor purposes on even 

numbered calendar days. 

 Water restrictions are in effect January to 

December of each year. 

 Penalties: 
- First infraction of this Bylaw is 

$100.00 (one hundred dollars) 

- Second & subsequent infractions is 

$250.00 (two hundred & fifty 

dollars 

 

These are just a few of our Bylaw ….. If there is 

something you are unsure about, please phone 

The Town of Eatonia Administration Office, 

Monday to Friday between 9:00am to 5:00pm.   

For emergences you can call depending on your 

situation. 

Can also contact: Bylaw Enforcement / Animal 

Control Officers – Pam Wake 460-8908 
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